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Metropolitan King County Council
Committee of the Whole

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	10
	Name:
	Jenny Ngo

	Proposed No.:
	2020-0305
	Date:
	 October 20, 2020



SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2020-0305 would extend the existing interlocal agreement between King County and the King County Flood Control Zone District through December 31, 2021.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2020-0305 authorizes the executive to execute an amendment to extend the interlocal agreement between King County and the King County Flood Control Zone District through December 31, 2021. The existing interlocal agreement is set to expire on December 31, 2020. 

BACKGROUND 

The King County Flood Control Zone District was created in 2007 to provide a comprehensive and countywide approach to flood protection. The District is authorized to adopt a property tax levy in order to implement an adopted annual budget with both capital projects and work programs for enhanced flood protection. 

The District relies on an interlocal agreement with King County for the experience and expertise to implement the District's work programs. The Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks completes this work for the District under a full-cost recovery agreement. 

ANALYSIS

The current interlocal agreement was approved through Ordinance 18192, with an original term from January 1, 2016 through December 31, 2016. The interlocal agreement was subsequently extended through Ordinances 18854, 19046, and 19064, with the period extended through December 31, 2020.

The parties intended to negotiate the terms of the interlocal agreement in 2020. However, negotiations have been delayed due to the COVID-19 pandemic and will not be complete by the end of 2020. Proposed Ordinance 2020-0305 would provide an additional year for the parties to come to agreement of the terms. At the October 14, 2020 King County Flood Control District Board meeting, the Board approved an extension of the current interlocal agreement through 2021, consistent with the duration identified in Proposed Ordinance 2020-0305.

INVITED

· Michelle Clark, Executive Director, King County Flood Control District
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Megan Smith, Deputy Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2020-0305 (and its attachment)
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